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Dear Pastor and Church Family, 

STARTING THE YEAR 2025  STRONG!

Greetings in the name of our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ! I pray this message
reaches you in good health and abundant blessings. Above all, I want to express
my heartfelt gratitude and praise to the Lord for His constant goodness and
unwavering faithfulness in our lives. He is truly deserving of all honor and praise!

It’s with great joy that I share the news and updates for this month of January.
This month has been both challenging and incredibly blessed, especially for me.
We kicked off the year with our young people attending a Youth Conference
themed “The Cross or the World.” It was such a blessing to see hundreds of
young people from various churches coming together to praise and worship the
Lord. The day was filled with powerful preaching and uplifting praise. We heard
from four speakers throughout the day, and it was truly a time of great blessing!

In addition, January marked the start of our monthly Soul-Winning Sundays,
where the church, united in purpose, goes to the neighborhood of Barangay
Wawa. There, we distribute tracts, share the Gospel, and teach children on the
streets. By God's grace, on that one Sunday afternoon, we were able to hand out
at least 500 Gospel tracts and spread the message of Christ to many. I’m
especially thrilled and proud to see our junior members—kids aged 10 to 13—
actively involved in handing out tracts to people. It’s truly amazing to witness
how God is using these young hearts for the advancement of the Gospel!



Your Missionary to Cavite, Philippines,

Bro. Joshua Hans Sangalang

As you know, we are still in the process of finding a house in Cavite. Right now, the homes we’ve looked at are
priced very high for such small spaces. This February, we plan to visit again, and Lord willing, we’ll find better
rental options. Please keep me in your prayers, along with the ministry—I’m really excited to be there and start the
work God has called me to! Also, please remember to pray for the 23rd of February, as my home church will be
celebrating its 26th Church Anniversary. On this special day, we’ll be celebrating God’s faithfulness, and it will also
be the day my Pastor and the church commission me as a Missionary to Cavite.

Once again, thank you, Pastor, and the entire church family, for your unwavering support. Your dedication to
partnering with me in ministry is such a tremendous blessing! Please know that you are always in my prayers, and
may God richly bless your church. We love you all! God bless!
PRAYER REQUESTS:

To be able to find a house to rent in Cavite. 
Pray for the ministry in Cavite. 
Good health for me and my family. 
Guidance and protection in doing the ministry. 

PREACHER’S CONFERENCE: PREACHERS DELIGHT, PASTORS HELPING PASTORS!

Before the end of this month, I, along with our deacons, preachers, and our head Pastor, had the privilege of
attending a Preachers Conference in Baguio City. It was a powerful three-day event filled with impactful preaching!
I had the honor of meeting Dr. Bob Gray Jr., Pastor of Emmanuel Baptist Church in Longview, TX, and God truly
used him, as well as the entire conference, to minister to pastors. It was an incredible encouragement, especially for
me as someone about to begin a ministry. I thank God for allowing us to attend, as it was undoubtedly a blessing!

PLEASE PRAY!


